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Request 

 
Your request for information dated 30 July 2025 is copied below. 

 
Please could you provide me with the following information: 

 
Temporary agency spend for Support services roles such as ( cleaners, 

catering, gardeners etc ), admin and clerical, IT and corporate functions 
staff in the last 12 months. 

 
Permanent agency spend for Support services roles such as ( cleaners, 

catering, gardeners etc ), admin and clerical, IT and corporate functions 
staff in the last 12 months. 

 
A Breakdown by spend of suppliers used for agency staff in the last 12 

months 

 
Confirmation of the Framework you use for NMNC agency staff ( eg Crown 

Commercial Services or ScotsGov. ) 
 

Name of Procurement manager and their email address 
 

Response  
 

The Scottish Police Authority has considered your request under the 
Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act (FOISA). 

 
The Authority includes SPA Corporate and Forensic Services. 

 
In terms of parts one to three requesting temporary and permanent 

agency spend for support services in the last 12 months and a breakdown 

of this spend. 
 

 

2 Clyde Gateway 
French Street 

Glasgow 
G40 4EH 
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The Authority can confirm there was no spend on temporary and 

permanent agency spend for support services in the last 12 months.1 
 

In terms of part four requesting framework used for NMNC agency staff. 
 

The Authority can confirm frameworks used for temporary and interim 
staff as Crown Commercial Services Non-Clinical Staffing Framework and 

Scottish Government Temporary and Interim Staff Framework. 
 

In terms of part five requesting procurement contact details. The contact 
for our procurement function is ProcurementTenders@scotland.police.uk 

This is because Police Scotland provides certain services to the Authority, 
in line with legislation. This includes contract management. 

 

Right to Review 
 

If you are dissatisfied with the outcome of your request you can ask for a 
review within 40 working days. You must specify the reason for your 

dissatisfaction and submit your request by email to foi@spa.police.uk or 
by letter to Scottish Police Authority, 1 Pacific Quay, Glasgow, G51 1DZ. 

 
If you remain dissatisfied after review, you can appeal to the Scottish 

Information Commissioner within six months. You can apply online, by 
email to enquiries@foi.scot or by letter to Scottish Information 

Commissioner, Kinburn Castle, Doubledykes Road, St Andrews, Fife, KY16 
9DS. 

 
Should you wish to appeal against the Commissioner's decision, you can 

appeal to the Court of Session, only if you think the law has not been 

applied correctly. 
 

This response will be posted to our Disclosure Log after seven days. 
 

Yours faithfully 
 

Scottish Police Authority 
  

 
 

 
1 This represents a notice in terms of Section 17 of the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 - 
Information not held. 
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